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A Message from the President-Elect...Think NAAJ
by Rob Brown

A s the 1999-2000 president-elect, I recently chaired my first Council of Section Chairpersons.
Even before this meeting, my impression of the Sections as the SOA leadership’s main con-
nection to the grassroots of this organization was that your contributions are vital to

advancing the profession. And, I came away from the meeting even more impressed with the heavy 
lifting the Sections do. Your hand on the pulse of your practice area assures solid continuing edu-
cation content for our meetings. Your focused publications and sponsorship of relevant research and
other SOA projects are hitting the mark for our members.

I am especially impressed with your publications. I receive — and read — copies of all the Section
newsletters, plus the commemorative monographs produced by the Sections for the 50th Anniversary.
What a volume of work, pertinent to so many practicing actuaries! My immediate thought was that
much of this material is worthy of going to review for the North American Actuarial Journal (NAAJ).

WHY THE NAAJ?
The NAAJ is the premier publication of the Society of Actuaries and its only refereed journal. Two
myths about the NAAJ are 1) that it is only seeking scientific research done by Ph.D.s, and 2) that if 
an article has already appeared in another publication it can’t be published in the NAAJ. In fact, from
the beginning, the NAAJ has hoped to have a mix of scholarly, scientific papers, articles practical for
today’s practicing actuary, and wider topics that would appeal to nonactuarial readers. The “Guidelines
to Authors” in the NAAJ states that “In general, we are looking to publish papers in the NAAJ that
provide a springboard for the further development of education, research or improved practice.” Much 
of what I see in the Section newsletters certainly meets that criterion, and I believe would have a good
chance of being accepted by the NAAJ. The only truth to the second myth is that you cannot submit an
article that has appeared in another refereed journal or that is copyrighted by another organization.
Articles in other SOA publications are certainly eligible.

Many practicing actuaries today have limited time to write articles and may think the NAAJ
process is too daunting. But, I’ve been through the process, and it is relatively painless. Why not look
through what you’ve written for Section newsletters or The Actuary and consider submitting your 
best work to the NAAJ? You can find guidelines on the SOA Web site under “Publications” or you can
request them from Cheryl Enderlein at 847/706-3563.

Still reluctant? Give me a call at 519/888-4567, ext. 5503, or e-mail me at rlbrown@math.uwaterloo.ca
and we’ll talk. Let the profession share your valuable insights.


